
 

Welcome to the final half term of the academic year! There are seven action-packed weeks ahead, 
full residential adventures, sporting events, first and final days at primary school and a whole-school 
topic that, I have no doubt, will prove to be inspiring and memorable!  

‘The Dig’ neatly ties up our autumn term history studies and introduces the children to the 
fascinating world of treasure hunters and archaeology. After an initial trip together to the Tyrolean 
Alps to unearth the evidence found with the 5,000-year-old Ice Man, each year group will be off on 
their own learning adventure and will arrive back in July with a table full of ‘finds’ to share with you 
on Open Afternoon! Year 6 are meeting Mary Anning as she digs on the beach at Lyme Regis; Year 5 
are off to Pompeii; Year 4 will dig alongside Basil Brown as he unearths an Anglo-Saxon burial 
mound at Sutton Hoo; Year 3 will be discovering the tomb of Tutankhamun with Howard Carter; 
Year 2 are diving to the ocean floor to find the Titanic and our youngest children will be excavating 
dinosaurs in the sandpit and learning all about them!  

 

The half term has to start with a huge ‘welcome back’ to Mrs. Sampson! She will be settling back 
into EYFS after her year’s maternity leave over the next few weeks before resuming her role as 
SENCO fully at the start of July. It is good to finally have the Reception team back together and I’d 
like to add a big thank you to Mrs. Graham for working so hard to make the transition appear 
seamless.   

I am not sure if I am delighted or quite sad to also announce that Mrs Allen is retiring at the end of 
June. Since her arrival at Willow Brook nine years ago, she has added a huge amount of colour, joy 
and care to our community – it is no surprise that she is the staff ‘social secretary’ and is quick to 
offer nurture and support wherever it is needed. I know that she is delighted at the thought of 
booking holidays in the sun during term time and making sure that there’s more time to appreciate 
family, art and music. The children Mrs Allen has supported so ably in her role as Willow Brook’s 
classroom T.A. and Emotional Literacy Assistant have benefitted enormously from her patience and 
understanding. She will be calling in to school to finish some work with children currently in her 
care, before handing over to a new member of staff who we hope to appoint this week.  

In other community news, our Friends Committee are holding their Annual General Meeting on 
Thursday and invite you all to join them at The Key at 7pm. Whilst I’m still trying to work out the 
rules, their ‘Break the Rules Day’ last Friday was a great success – the children really enjoy a ‘dress 

 

 



down day’ and, most importantly, £500 was added to the Friends funds. Thank you so much for 
supporting the event. You’ll see from the calendar below that there is a final fundraiser planned in 
July, and what a better way to end the school year than a school disco!  

The calendar below details every event currently planned to take place over the next half term. I 
hope that the detail included helps you to add any relevant dates to your diaries: 

 

Summer term dates already in the diary for this term 
 

Friends of Willow Brook AGM  Thursday June 8th 
 

INSET day  Friday 16th June 
 

Parents information meeting for our residential Monday 12th June at 6pm 
 

Year 5 and 6 away on residential  Wednesday 21st to Friday 23rd June 
 

Year 6 transition days to South Wolds Academy Thursday 29th and Friday 30th June 
 

New EYFS children first visit to school 
New parents’ information evening 
 

Thursday June 29th 1.15 to 3pm 
Thursday June 29th 6.30pm 
 

*Please note Schoolwear Solutions will be in 

school between 2.30 and 4pm for all parents 
on this day for any new orders, collections or 
enquiries.  
 

Sports Week  
 
Sports Day  
 

*All parents are invited to join us between 1.30 and 3.15pm 
to support the children in a fun afternoon of races and 
events.  
 

July 10th to 14th  
 

Tuesday 11th July at 1.30pm 

Annual school reports go out Wednesday 12th July 
 

Class swap transition morning and new EYFS visit 
 

Thursday 20th July 

Open Afternoon 
 

*You are welcome to come into school this afternoon to 
see your child’s teacher and visit their new classroom. 
There will be performances in the hall and a chance to see 
each year group’s Dig Exhibition.  
 

Thursday 20th July 2.15pm to 4pm 

Welcome to Year 6 – information for parents  Thursday 20th July 6pm 
 

End of Year School Disco Friday 21st July 
 

End of term and Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly (10am) 
 

*Year 6 parents and carers are invited to join us for the 
children’s final assembly presentation.  
 

Tuesday 25th July 2023 

As always, please get in touch if there are any queries, concerns or comments. We are happy 
to listen to your thoughts and feedback.  

Kind regards,  

Louise Ballard 



 



 


